
    

 

Principal’s report 

NAPLAN results 

Students in years 3 and 5 will today bring home their NAPLAN reports. Our students completed the NAPLAN 

assessments online back in May. We were one of 400 schools across NSW selected to trial the online platform in 

preparation for all schools going online by 2020. 

Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament 

This Friday twelve of our senior students will compete in the Dudley Jones Tennis Tournament at the Grafton City 

Tennis Courts. Play begins at 9:15am and may conclude around 2pm. Parents need to make arrangements to get 

students to the courts and pick them up afterwards. This year marks 50 years since the tournament began and 

students from the Clarence small schools and Catholic schools will compete for the Sharon Edwards Shield, named 

after missing Coutts Crossing teacher and long time tournament organiser Sharon Edwards. Good luck tennis 

players! 

Old School Day BBQ 

Thank you very much to those parents who sent in donations for the sausage sizzle lunch enjoyed by all students 

yesterday. A total of $142 was raised to help provide some extra needed funds for the Baker-Whalley family as they 

support their son Ben through his treatment. 

Lake Ainsworth excursion 

Our senior students are getting excited with our Lake Ainsworth excursion less than a week away. We will leave from 

the bus interchange at South Grafton next Monday at 8:30am. Don’t forget to pack recess for Monday! Whilst at 

Lake Ainsworth students will enjoy activities such as sailing, snorkelling, archery, raft building, stand-up paddle 

boarding and rock climbing. They will also meet up with old friends from Nymboida and Tucabia schools and make 

friends with kids from a range of other schools. It will be a full-on week and they will be exhausted by the end of it. 

We estimate that we will be back in South Grafton on Friday around 3pm. Keep an eye on the school Facebook page 

for photo updates of all the fun each day. 

Adopt a backpack 

Please, please, please consider adding a small toy, book or art supplies to your weekly shopping and send it in to add 

to our backpacks that will be taken to Coonamble for the kids of farming families before Christmas. It doesn’t have to 

be much, think – ‘stocking fillers’. Any unwanted, but clean, backpacks are also needed to pack gifts into. Thanks to 

everyone who has already supported this initiative. 

Cheers, 

Andrew   

COPMANHURST PUBLIC SCHOOL 

Newsletter,  

         Thursday June 12th, 2025 

 

 

 

P. 02 6647 3121 A. 13 Prescott St Copmanhurst NSW 2460 E. copmanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Principal’s report 
 

Athletics Carnival 

Our Athletics carnival was a tremendous success, with all students participating in track and field events on the 

day.  Thank you to everyone who was able to help and support, whether it was baking sweet treats, selling 

them from the stall (or both!), volunteering in the canteen, or cooking the sausage sizzle – we appreciate you 

and the community spirit of our P & C.  A special thanks to Mrs Andrews for all her hard work organising the 

carnival, together with her band of helpers behind the scenes! Amazing efforts from all students who 

participated, well done!  Congratulations to the age champions on the day: 

Kindergarten: Katie and Jace  

Minors: Remi and Lincoln  

Juniors: Summer and Logan  

11s: Addison and Leon  

Seniors: Lyla and Xander  

Students who are 8 years and above who have qualified to go to the Small School’s Carnival next Thursday will 

bring home a separate information and permission note about the day which will be held at Barnier Park, 

Junction Hill. 

Attendance 

It’s always wonderful to have our students in classrooms, ready to engage and learn. Our teachers and school 

staff are committed to fostering growth and opportunity, and we are here to work with you to support your 

child to reach their full potential.  If your child needs to be away due to illness (and Term 2 is well known for 

this), please use the School Bytes Parent Portal App to provide the school with a reason for the absence.  

Alternatively, you may wish to speak to your child’s teacher in person, write them a letter explaining the 

absence, or call Mrs Fahey in the office. 

The NSW Education Act requires that all student absences must be explained within 7 days of the first day of them being 

away from school. Please contact us promptly whenever your child is absent and let us know the reason for them being 

away. This allows us to provide the right support and make sure your child's absences are correctly recorded. 

In the event that your child has repeated or ongoing unexplained absences, we will continue to try to contact 

you about each absence to provide appropriate support for you and your family.   

Mid-year reports 

Student reports will be sent home during Week 10.  Parents and carers are encouraged to meet with their 

child’s teacher at any time throughout the year.  If you wish to make an appointment to discuss your child’s 

progress at school, please contact the school to make a suitable time. 

 

Kind regards, 

Ashli 
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CANTEEN:    TERM 2 

16th June – Jess 

23rd June – Vashti 

30th June – Help needed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS – TERM 2 

Thursday 19th June – Small 

School’s Athletics Carnival 

 

Wednesday 2nd July - Reports go 

home 

 

Friday 4th July - Last day of Term 

2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

The Raising Healthy Minds app is a free, personalised, pocket resource to help parents and carers 

raise confident, resilient children. Co-designed with parents and experts and funded by the 

Australian Government, Raising Healthy Minds aims to support children’s social and emotional 

wellbeing with evidence-based information.   

 You’ll find information on topics like dealing with worries and making friends, as well as ideas 

for day-to-day life, like creating family routines, looking after yourself as a parent, and building 

strong relationships.   

The app offers a mix of quick-read articles, videos and animations aimed at parents and carers of 

children aged 0-12 years. You can tailor information to the age of your child and opt-in to receive 

helpful tips.   

Raising Healthy Minds provides simple-to-use information at your fingertips with clear actions 

you can start today.   

  

Download from Google Play or the App Store or go 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.huffingtonpost.ca%2F2015%2F09%2F11%2Fcrazy-hair-day-ideas_n_8123282.html&psig=AOvVaw1Q5O4yvhrXx806TPCIP9rX&ust=1623982472914000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCJi6_6jMnfECFQAAAAAdAAAAABAU

